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Annual General Meeting of the London Region together with the South East Region, held on Wednesday, 3rd May 2017  at 1.30 pm Meeting Room 2, Guildhall, London
Present
Pippa Jackson (Chair)

LB Camden


Rob Oakley 


City of London



Chris Lofthouse


RICA



Jacquel Runnalls


OT Waltham Forest



Ron Koorm



Retired



Rachel Smalley 


GLA / AA President



Shannon Keys


DBA



Freni Shroff



Retired


Tracey Proudlock


Independent Consultant


Liam Proudlock


Independent Consultant 



Clive Durdle


Indeoendent Consultant



Gwynneth Pedler


Transport for All



Andrew Sherwood

M&S



Brian Seaman


Independent Consultant



Gideon Feldman


Attitude is everything
1.
Apologies

Apologies were recorded from: David Spooner, Clare Wise, John Osborne, Jean Hewitt, Julie Fleck, Anne Barcroft, Lydia Morley, Michelle Horn, Eli Rife, Funmi Adeoye, Chris Harrowell, Trish Sweeney, Rachael Marshall, Jacqui Smith, Stuart Robinson and Jan Loveless. 
2.
Minutes of the last AGM
These were accepted as a true record of the meeting.

3.
AGM – Election of posts

The following were proposed, seconded and duly elected at the meeting: 

	Position
	Nomination
	Proposed by
	Seconded by

	Chair
	Pip Jackson
	Shannon Keys
	Michelle Horn

	Vice Chair
	John Osborne
	Shannon Keys
	Michelle Horn

	Treasurer
	
	
	

	Secretary
	Shannon Keys
	Eli Rife
	Rachael Marshall

	CPD Organiser
	Tracey Proudlock
	Pip Jackson
	Anne Barcroft
Shannon Keys

	Regional rep National Council
	Clive Durdle
	Pip Jackson
	Anne Barcroft
Shannon Keys

	Regional Consultation Co-ordinator
	Trish Sweeney
	Pip Jackson
	Jacquel Runnalls


David Spooner will remain as our information secretary and Michelle Horn has kindly agreed to cover this duty when David is away or unable to do the forwarding. Michelle will also remain as our membership secretary. 

Rob agreed to stay on as Treasurer whilst a replacement is found. Our thanks to Rob. Urgent replacement is needed, Pip urged everyone to give it some thought. Rob is happy to assist anyone through their first year. 

POST NOTE – Chris Harrowell has kindly offered to fill the Treasurers role. Thanks to those who offered. Hand over with rob has been undertaken. 
4.
Chairman’s Annual Report 
Good afternoon all, yet another year has passed by. As always I would like to thank several people for their contribution to the region that has ensured a fairly smooth ride. I would like to thank Gideon for organising our January meeting, Tracey for organising all our wonderful CPD sessions, Trish for being secretary, David for his extensive time looking after our regional emails. Michelle for successfully ensuring our membership is up to date and positively we have several new members and some possible new members, John for his on-going support as vice Chair, Clive for attending National Council meetings and Rob, who very sadly for me, is standing down as Treasurer, I thank him for his years of service to the role. 

We have had several informative CPD sessions this year including;

May - Anthony Rice and Gérard Smyth of Evacu8

September - Deep Shastri of Stage text 'Every word counts' 

November - Dom Hyams of Assistmi 

January - networking meeting 

March - Stephen McIlwaine and Helen Adlington of TfL on Oxford Street Pedestrianisation Scheme 

I thank those people who have stood for new positions this year, I look forward to working with you. Whilst Brexit may be looking a rocky ride I feel the London region is going from strength to strength, thank you to all our members for their part in that. As always I urge all members to play their part in the Access Association during the year, particularly considering writing articles for the journal. 

5. Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer’s Report for Annual General Meeting 3rd May 2017.

Report on the year 1 April 2016 to 31 March 2017.

The Region continues to show a relatively healthy financial position with total reserves of £275.14. Total expenditure for the previous 12 months was £500.86 which was an increase on the previous 12 month spend of £146.67. Total income (which consisted of account interest accrued and the National regional allowance) amounted to £315.07 thus resulting in a shortfall of income over expenditure of £185.79.  

It is fact that continued low interest rates are resulting in very little income being generated from the deposit account and it’s the organisation’s annual regional allowance which provides the greater part of income. This being the case, and with agreement of both the Chair and Vice-Chair, I again made a claim to National Council for such an allowance.  However as of the date of this meeting (May 3), the monies have not reached the region’s bank account and as such are not reflected in my report.

Expenditure over the past 12 months can be directly attributed to refreshment costs, travel expenses and a contribution for members attending the Christmas social lunch held at The Parcel Yard, Kings Cross.   The continued use of facilities at the Guildhall complex at no cost is welcome and we are grateful to those Speakers / Presenters over the year who have not claimed expenses. 

Regarding the role of Treasurer, I have decided to stand down and as such will not continue in the post following this AGM. I have been the region’s treasurer for 8years (since 2009) and hopefully another member will readily allow themselves to be elected into the role.  May I say how much I’ve enjoyed the role and your on-going and continued support has been much appreciated.
	Access Association (London & SE Region)



	Year 1/4/2016 to 31/3/2017 




	Opening Balance 1/4/2016
	£460.93
	
	

	
	IN
	OUT
	

	Interest received on deposit account:

National Regional Allowance (2016)
	.07

£315.00
	
	

	
	

	Expenditure itemised below:
	
	£500.86


	

	Closing balance:
	     £275.14
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	DATE
	REF
	AMOUNT

	ISS hospitality

Mike Elkington (Travel)
	03.03.16

12.05.16
	 100221

100222
	 £33.60

  £164.80

	ISS hospitality

Refreshments

ISS hospitality

Refreshments
	09.05.16

11.05.16

07.09.16

14.09.16
	 100223

 100224

100225

100226
	 £12.20

 £6.25

£33.60

3.28

	Cook & Butler

Xmas Social


	   13.12.16

   09.02.16
	 100227

 100228

 
	      £45.00

      £202.13

  

	
	
	
	              £500.86



	Shortfall of income over expenditure                                               
	
	           
	  - £185.79

	
	
	
	

	END OF YEAR BALANCE
	
	
	

	Balance Current Account as at 31.03.16
	
	
	    £159.40

	Balance Deposit Account as at 31.03.16
	
	
	£115.74

	Total held in HSBC bank
	
	
	£275.14


Both the treasurer’s and the chairperson’s reports were accepted. Pip expressed thanks to Rob for all he had done and Brian thanked Pip for her work as chairperson. 
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